APCD slocleanair

From: jpoc2x@aol.com

Sent: Monday, October 11, 2021 6:25 PM

To: boardclerk@slocleanair.org

Subject: [EXT]Comments about the Draft ODSVRA 2021 Annual Report and Work Plan

ATTENTION: This email originated from outside the County's network. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Dear Hearing Board Members,

Thank you for your continued efforts to assess and inform the public about the Oceano Dunes State Vehicular Recreation Area (ODSVRA) draft 2021 Annual Report and Work
Plan. This note is to comment on the plan.

It appears that the State Parks is not fulfilling the Stipulated Order of Abatement. The dust control measures taken so far are important, but the modeling demonstrates that the
intended actions will be fully insufficient to achieve either the short-term (2022) or long-term (2023) particulate levels. While there is some uncertainty in the model values, the
expected outcomes are outside of these and no adaptive actions that might be proposed by State Parks is likely to achieve what has been agreed to.

| urge you to

1. Not approve the plan as is
2. Insist that the Air Pollution Control Officer demand adequate mitigation measures be initiated immediately.

Should item 2 not occur, the Hearing Board should convene a public hearing to exhibit the inadequate current progress and develop a comprehensive action plan to
successfully restore consistent healthy air quality for our region.

Thank you for your attention.
Sincerely yours,

John O'Connell
Nipomo, CA



